
priest from Vancouver Temple visiting re­
gularly among them.

The Chinese work in Vancouver has, of 
necessity, been largely in the hands of the 
Chinese Bible-woman ; but the progress, 
though slow, has been steady, and the in­
terest seems to be increasing. Last fall, the 
report showed about seventy Chinese women 
and one hundred and fifty children in Van­
couver, besides scattered groups outside the 
city, fourteen in New Westminster, four in 
Ladner, and others here and there.

Miss Chan visits New Westminster and 
Ladner once a month, but the work is mainly 
carried on in Vancouver. Here there is a 
flourishing mission band, meetings for wo­
men, and Saturday afternoon meetings for 
children, but the field is large and needy, 
and we must increase our efforts if we would 
keep pace with the needs of the advancing 
years.
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